
Informed Consumers, Quality Utility Services, and a Dedicated Organization for Missourians in the 21st Century 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Commissioners 

 

KEVIN GUNN  
Chairman 

 

TERRY M. JARRETT  
 

ROBERT S. KENNEY 
 

STEPHEN M. STOLL 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Missouri Public Service Commission 
 

POST OFFICE BOX 360 
JEFFERSON CITY MISSOURI 65102 

573-751-3234 
573-751-1847 (Fax Number) 

http://www.psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WESS A. HENDERSON 
Director of Administration  

and Regulatory Policy 
 

STEVEN C. REED 
Secretary/General Counsel 

 
CHERLYN D. VOSS 

Director of Regulatory Review 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

 
TO:  FILE NO. GW-2012-0429 
 
FROM: John Kottwitz and Bob Leonberger 

MO PSC Natural Gas Pipeline Safety Staff 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Staff Revisions Concerning Pipeline Safety Regulations - Rules 

4 CSR 240-40.020, 4 CSR 240-40.030, and 4 CSR 240-40.080.  
 
DATE:  July 5, 2012 
 
The purpose of this Memorandum and the attached documents is to provide interested 
stakeholders with Staff’s proposed draft revisions to the above-noted CSR rules.   The three 
proposed rulemakings will adopt several amendments to the federal Pipeline Safety Regulations 
that have not yet been incorporated by the Missouri Public Service Commission into the state 
Pipeline Safety Regulations in the CSR.  As outlined in the Commission Order, stakeholders are 
welcome to submit comments on Staff’s proposed revisions included in these three draft 
rulemakings. 
 

Please provide comments by August 3, 2012.  Staff will consider those comments, make 
necessary changes and then present the proposed CSR amendments to the Commissioners to 
begin the formal rulemaking process. 
 

Attachments:  Proposed Amendments to 4 CSR 240-40.020, 4 CSR 240-40.030, 
4 CSR 240-40.080 

 
 


